


  Nevada County Republican Party 
 

 
July 11, 2022 
 
To:  Nevada County Board of Supervisors 
 
Re:  July 12, 2022 BOS Agenda Item SR 22-0860 Certified Election Results 
 
Dear Members of the Board of Supervisors, 
 
This letter is to identify an issue relative to the subject agenda item.   
 
Your packet includes documents on this agenda item, and I direct your attention to document 

entitled “SR 22-0860 - Completed Memorandum Documents.pdf.”  This document includes a 

two-page report entitled “REPORT OF 1% MANUAL TALLY.” (Attachment 1)   

 

In summary, this report concludes: 

1. 116 polling place ballots and 330 VBM ballots were manually counted. 

2. Of the 116 polling place ballots manually counted, CP34 showed 25 in-person paper 

ballots scanned but only 24 ballots were found.  This could have been caused by a 

missing ballot, a double scan of a ballot, or a mistake of the scanning equipment. 

3. A search for a missing ballot was not successful. 

 

This represents a failure of the one percent audit for the June 2022 election, yet no action was 

taken to bolster the confidence in the election process such as expanding the size of the audit.  

Expanding the audit size could have confirmed that this was an isolated case rather than a 

systemic issue.  Unlike the last regular election in November 2020, a certification of zero 

discrepancies signed by Mr. Diaz was not included in the certification of results (Attachment 2). 

 

Before adopting this resolution, we ask that the Board of Supervisors request clarification from 

the Clerk-Recorder/ROV on this issue.  It begs the obvious question of how many other 

irregularities occurred. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Robert (Bob) Hren 
Chairman, Nevada County Republican Party  
 
cc:  Mr. Gregory Diaz, Clerk-Recorder/Registrar of Voters  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

        










